
 

 
STAFF REPORT 

MEETING DATE: March 18, 2024 

MEETING TYPE: City Council 

SUBMITTED BY: Robert McWayne 

AGENDA CAPTION: Police Department Holding Cells  by: Robert McWayne and Chief 
Perry 

 

Background Information 

 
During the January 2023 to February 2023 timeframe two holding cells at the public safety building sustained 
damage from two inmates.  As shown in the photos they tore light fixtures out of the ceiling, damaged the camera 
housing and attempted to pry the A/C covers off ( costing the City $1,923.41 to repair ).  City staff has tasked 
Brandsetter Carroll with redesigning the cells by raising the ceilings and having recessed fixtures installed to 
prevent this from happening in the future.  The raised ceilings would also allow the Police Department to add 
bunk beds in the future allowing them to house more people as the City grows.  The estimated cost to have this 
work done will be around $162,090. 
 

Budget Implications 

Estimated cost of $162,090  

Operational Impact 

N/A 

Legal Review 

N/A 

Staff Recommendation  

N/A  

Supporting Documentation and Attachments 

 


